Volusia County

FLORIDA

Solid Waste Division
January 6, 2012

Caroline Shine, PE

Air Resource Management Administrator
Florida Department of Environmental Protection
3319 Maguire Blvd., Suite 232

Orlando, Florida 32803-3333

RE.: Volusia County - Tomoka Farms Road Landfiil
Request to Replace Vertical Extraction Well EW-22 and EW-23

Facility ID: 1270117, Permit No. 1270117-005-AV
Dear Ms. Shine:

Volusia County is submitting this notification to the Florida Department of Environmental
Protection (FDEP) to request permission to replace vertical gas extraction well EW-22 and EW-
23 and replace each with EW-22A and EW-23A, respectively, at the Tomoka Farms Road
Landfill (Landfill). Existing wells EW-22 and EW-23 have been raised up several times with
solid HDPE pipe as waste has been placed around the well. Wells EW-22 and EW-23, located on
the top deck of the north cell, will be replaced with EW-22A and EW-23A respectively and will
be located in the general vicinity of their replacement wells. Both these wells have been in
compliance with NSPS, but we feel gas extraction could be greatly improved with this
construction event.

A full account of construction activities will be submitted to FDEP in the construction
certification report.

If you should have any questions regarding this gas collection system expansion please do not
hesitate to contact me at (386) 943-7889 or Cliff Koenig (HDR Engineering, Inc.) at (904) 598-
8931.

Sincerely,
Volusia County and HDR Engineering, Inc.

Gy ooy

Cliff Koenig, PE
Project Manager

Volusia County

ADM-12-102

Cc: Jennifer Stirk, Volusia County
Tom Lubozynski, Florida Department of Environmental Protection

Public Works Department * 3151 East New York Avenue » Deland, Florida 32724
Tel: 386-943-7880 - Fax: 386-843-7904

www.volusia.org/recycle



